
 

 

 
January 3, 2017 

 

 The Washington County Board of Commissioners met in a regular session on Tuesday, 

January 3, 2017 at 6:00 PM in the Commissionersô Room, 116 Adams Street, Plymouth, NC.  

Commissioners Johnson, Phelps, Riddick, Sexton and Walker were present.  Also present were 

Interim County Manager/County Attorney Curtis Potter, Clerk to the Board Julie J. Bennett and 

Finance Officer Missy Dixon.   

  

Chair Walker wished everyone a prosperous and happy new year. 

 

  Commissioner Riddick gave the invocation.  Commissioner Johnson led the pledge of 

allegiance.  

 

ADDITIONS/DELETIONS: None. 

 

 CONSENT AGENDA:  Commissioner Sexton made a motion to approve the Consent 

Agenda: 

a) Approval of Minutes 

b) Tax Refunds & Releases and Insolvent Accounts 

c) Proclamation: Plymouth High School (PHS) Football Team 

 

Ms. Bennett read aloud the PHS Football Team Proclamation.  Chair Walker presented it to PHS 

Principal Cherry and Washington County Schools Superintendent Jackson and told them how proud the 

Board and the community were of the team this year. 
 

Commissioner Johnson seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 

PUBLIC FORUM: Ms. Gloria Davenport Wynn, Plymouth, told the Board that she read 

in the Beacon that the Commissioners were looking at moving the E911 center.  She asked why 

it canôt be moved to the Commerce Building out by the Airport since that building is not being 

used. She also said that 100 people are being laid off at Domtar. She said the County should use 

something we already have and add to its infrastructure.  

 

ECONOMIC IMPROVEMENT COUNCIL, INC. 2017 GRANT APPLICATION:    Ms. 

Bennett explained to the Board that each year the EIC is required to submit a copy of their Grant 

Application to the Board of Commissioners.  A copy of their 2017 grant application was in the 

Commissionersô Agenda Package. This document is for information only ïno action is needed.  

(A copy of this application is on file in the Clerkôs office.) 

 

RECOGNITION FOR EMPLOYEE OF THE YEAR:   The Employee of the Month 

Committee, which consisted of Commissioner D. Cole Phelps, former County Manager Willie 

Carawan, Asst. CM/Attorney Curtis Potter, Harry White and Denise Moulden, met and chose an 

Employee of the Year from the 11 recipients of the Employee of the Month.  Ms. Ann Keyes, 

Planning & Safety Director and Emergency Management Director was chosen as the Employee 

of the Year.  Chair Walker stated that Ms. Keyes will have 42 years with the County on January 

5, 2017. Chair Walker presented an appreciation plaque and a check for $250 to Ms. Keyes.   

 



 

 

EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH (EOM) DISCUSSION:    Mr. Potter said that originally 

the EOM committee said that they would revisit the program after the first year.  The EOM 

Committee met on December 23, 2016 (minus Denise Moulden who could not attend) and 

agreed to change the program to Employee of the Quarter.  Mr. Potter explained that having it 

monthly places more administrative challenges on County Management staff.  The EOM 

committee also discussed possibly having money given each quarter to the recipient of the 

award. 

 

Commissioner Phelps agreed with this change in the program and would like to know 

what monetary value would be given. 

 

Commissioners Johnson, Sexton and Chair Walker agreed with Commissioner Phelps. 

 

Commissioner Johnson made a motion for a monetary award of $50 for the 

quarterly recipient and a monetary award of $250 for the recipient of the year and March 

will be the first quarter of recognition.  Commissioner Phelps seconded, motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

SPECIAL RECOGNITION FROM GOVERNOR MCCRORYôS OFFICE:  Chair 

Walker asked for Ms. Ann Keyes and Connie Barnes of the Emergency Management Office and 

Ms. Jennifer OôNeal, EMS to come forward.  Chair Walker presented certificates from Governor 

McCrory to each of them for their commitment and dedication in helping the State of North 

Carolina respond to Hurricane Matthew.  There was also one for the entire Emergency 

Management Office.  The recipients received a standing ovation from the Commissioners, staff 

and the audience attending the meeting. 

 

WASHINGTON COUNTY DRAFT AUDITORôS REPORT:  Mr. Jimmy Overton of 

Carr, Riggs & Ingram gave the following presentation to the Board. 

 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

Mr. Overton thanked Ms. Dixon and Mr. Carawan for all of the assistance they gave the 

auditorôs office.  They should also be commended for cleaning up the books from past years. 

 

Chair Walker thanked Mr. Overton and said it looks like the County is moving in the 

right direction. 

 

 COLLETON EMS BILLING:   Dave Pickren, National Sales Director of Colleton 

Software, spoke to the Board regarding their electronic data collections system and 

billing/collection service for Washington County EMS and gave the following presentation. 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 


